The NDSWG recommends NOT implementing pseudo devices if at all possible. The NDSWG further recommends that, with an understanding that ERCOT cannot systematically implement daily loads and in order to minimize need of pseudo devices, that ERCOT implement at least a weekly load, preferably twice a week. If ERCOT needs pseudo devices to facilitate equipment changes ERCOT can implement them as needed at their own discretion.   

The NDSWG has many concerns with using any pseudo devices in the Network Operations Model. Additionally, the further apart the database loads are the more likely pseudo devices will be required. Among problem areas identified for pseudo device if TSP's were required to maintain are: 

1.        Safety and Reliability Issues 
2.        TSPs would be required to model the devices in the TSPs operational systems (SCADA, ICCP, NETWORK Model, Outage Scheduler). 

3.        Management of Pseudo Equipment Status would have to be maintained manually by the TSP operators. 

4.        Outage scheduler will also need this equipment and any TSP automated interfaces would have to model this equipment in their outage systems. Further         more, all Pseudo equipment needed to energize new generators would also have to be modeled at the TSP system, managed by the TSP's in the ERCOT         Outage Scheduler, and require the QSE/RE to provide verbal updates to the TSP for any Pseudo equipment change that needed to be sent to ERCOT. 

5.        TSP concerns for man power requirements to maintain these new requirements. 

6.        Concerns for Congestion/CRR problems by having "non- physical" Pseudo equipment in the CRR models. 
7.        No way to separate pseudo devices from real devices in NMMS. 
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